ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

July / August 2003

Dear Praying Friends,

It's hard to believe that the summer is just about over. We've already had fire in the stove several times...we've even seen a bit of ice on the windshield one morning.

Concerning the ministry here, in July, PIBC had a four day Bible school for the children. A contact that the Lord allowed us to make this past year, a nine year old boy named Joey, attended, and on the way home, on the first day, a lady ran a red light and hit our car in the front end. There was over \$5,000 of damage done (it had to be towed and we were forced to use a rental car for about 2 weeks while ours was being repaired.). Praise the Lord that no one was injured! This was Joey's 3rd accident this past year. You can imagine how upset he was. The Police Officer that came to the scene, was the same one that had worked the last accident that Joey had been in (it had been very serious...his grandmother was hospitalized for several weeks).

It gave us a good opportunity to reach out for the Lord as He used this in Joey's and his grandmother's life.

Pray for him and his grandmother that they would come to know the Lord.

Darlene and I have started helping a family to home school their three boys at Nairn Centre. Please pray for this family, as well as for us, as we are teaching.

Distribution is going well at Sudbury and we plan on mailing the Gospels of John and Romans soon to the unreached at Sudbury and to the Nairn Centre area. Please keep this in your prayers also.

We did much door to door in Sudbury this summer but haven't seen any visible fruit. We will just continue to plant and water trusting that God will give the increase.

Finally, please be in prayer with us concerning some unspoken requests that we have.

Thank you once again for your love to us.

May our dear, precious Saviour keep us all faithful until that wonderful day when He calls us home.....And, may He richly bless you as we each continue to serve....

For the Glory of God

(ini Wallens

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

Please note our change of e-mail address.